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MOTTO 
To promote and stimulate 

the preservation, restoration, 
and maintenance of the 

Model A Ford automobile. 

QUALIFICATIONS 
Any person sincerely interested in the 

Model A Ford automobile and the 
purpose of this club shall be eligible 

for membership as an active member. 

http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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Dear Model A Friends,  
 
We had a good turnout for last month’s offsite meeting at Robert and 
Elaine Bullard’s house. A special thanks goes out to both of them for 
taking time out of their busy schedule to host this event. I believe a 
good time was had by all. If any club member wants to host the next 
offsite meeting this coming June, please contact myself or Ron Cherry 
and let us know. Thank you. 
 
The weather during this time of year often challenges our tour event 
calendar along with our trust in the Weatherman’s report. We will be 
working on rescheduling our annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive so please stay tuned.  
 
If you have some repair to tackle on your car that needs an extra hand, don’t be shy about 
reaching out to one of your fellow members for help. We can help each other get all our cars on 
the road for the next major tour, which in this case is the upcoming Poor Boy Tour. Please check 
out the newsletter. You still have time. 
 
There will be the first Board of Directors meeting this month before the regular club meeting. 
Please reach out to a club officer if you have something that needs to be addressed. The Board 
has always been proactive in planning and executing changes that benefit the club. Your ideas are 
welcome. 
 
See you soon! I hope everyone has a Happy Easter!   
 
Happy Motoring! 
 

 
  

From the President’s Desk 
By: David Teale 
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Piney Wood Model A Ford Club 

Minutes of the March 9, 2024 Meeting 
Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home 

 
 
 

David opened the meeting at 9:55 
Mitzi led the group in prayer. 
David led the group in The Pledge of Allegiance. 
David thanked Robert and Elaine for hosting the off-site meeting. 
 
New Member Michael Eisenbise sent information about the Galveston Speed Festival on April 7, 
2024, from noon-5:00.  They’re looking for Model A’s and Model T’s.  David will forward the 
information.  Elaine reminded David that it was the weekend of the Poor Boy Tour. 
 
David said the club has placed an order for the license plate toppers and he will put out a sign-up 
sheet. 
 
Calendar:  Ron Cherry reminded everyone of the following activities: 
3/16 - Safety Review next Saturday with lunch at Romero’s. 
3/20 – Ladies lunch at The Republic Grill on Panther Creek in the Woodlands 
4/5-4/7 – The Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales 
4/8 – The total Solar Eclipse (not a club activity) 
4/10 - PWA Meeting at Valley Ranch BBQ (this is a Wednesday) 
4/19 – Museum of Funeral History Day Trip 
Frank suggested the club pay for the guys’ lunch at Romero’s as a way of using the extra money 
the club has.  A motion was made, seconded, and passed. 
Elaine asked about the club paying for the ladies’ lunch on 3/20.  Frank made a motion, Perry 
seconded, and the motion passed. 
 A discussion ensued about thanking the owner and employees at Copperfield for opening their 
shop to us for the safety check. It was decided that the club would give the owner $200 and each 
employee that is there $50 in gift certificates to show our appreciation for them to open their 
shop just for us. 
Elaine made a motion and Marilyn seconded it.  The motion passed. 
 
Ron said Troy Walling has set up a tour to Crockett for 9/13-9/15, 2024.  The hotel wants a 
contract with a deposit to guarantee a rate of $125 per night.  Troy was asking for 20 rooms and 
for any rooms not used, the club will have to pay for.  Troy said we only need to use 75% of the 
rooms.  Ron will send an email to see how many people think they’re going so we can determine 
if 20 rooms is too many.  We may need to renegotiate. 
  

PWA Meeting Minutes 
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Elaine asked if indeed PWA had decided to not put on the Gulf Coast Tour this year.  She 
suggested we could invite The Golden Triangle Club to join us in Crockett. There are members of 
that club that are also members of PWA. 
 
David will contact The Golden Triangle A’s and the Greater Houston Model A Restorer Club to let 
them know we’re canceling the Gulf Coast Tour. 
 
Frank Delucia spoke about the new legislation and suggested that if you make a check out to a 
person to pay for a tour registration, you also include “for the __ tour” on the payee line so that 
you’ll be covered by MAFCA’s insurance. Robert Bullard, current MAFCA President, said that isn’t 
needed.  If your club goes on a tour and there’s no registration form, you’re still covered.  Robert 
said he speaks with the MAFCA Board Director in charge of Insurance routinely and your personal 
insurance is first and MAFCA’s coverage is secondary and will cover you with or without a proof of 
payment for a tour. 
 
Treasurer Report: Frank gave the treasurer’s report.  There was an accounting error that shows 
an expenditure on the books, but Frank has sent the money on to the Model A Ford Youth 
Scholarship Fund as requested by the donor.  He had forgotten to do it before.  He said any profit 
we make needs to show it goes back to the members and suggested that the club could pick up 
the tab for meals when we are on tour.  He feels that with the new laws we need to adjust our 
account balance. 
 
Sunshine Report: 
Board of Directors Report: 
Committee Reports: There were no committee reports. 
Old Business: None 
New Business: Tavie and Marion brought out cakes to celebrate Roger, Don, and Kim’s birthdays. 
The group sang Happy Birthday, and everyone enjoyed the cake. 
 
Break 
 
Men’s Technical Session: David led a seminar on Water Pump Rebuilding. 
Ladies Activity: The ladies decorated votive cups with glitter and dried flowers. 
 
Adjournment: 
 Art made a motion to adjourn, and Robert seconded the motion.  The motion passed and the 
meeting was adjourned. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Elaine Bullard 
Secretary 
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March 9, 2024 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

On the morning of Saturday, March 9th, members of the club met at the 
Harris County BBQ for a great breakfast. 

Afterward, we proceeded to the Bullards' home for our monthly club meeting. 
Many thanks to the Bullards’ for hosting our club again. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Birthday Cakes were prepared for Kim Teale,  
Roger Minson, and Don Endebrock 

 
  

March Events 2024 
By: Troy Walling 
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All the ladies retired to the kitchen 
area to create beautiful votive glasses. 

So creative. 
 

Reminder 
Ladies, bring your Dominoes.  

And Mexican Train to the  
next club meeting 

 

The Safety Check and Luncheon scheduled on the 16th was 
Canceled due to bad weather and will be rescheduled 

at a later date. 
 

 
 
 
 

Some of the ladies met for a  
Luncheon date at the Republic Grill  

in the Woodlands on the 19th 
This is always an enjoyable moment 

for each of them. 
 
 
 
 
 

  



. 
Page 7 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

Touring the Hill Country 
By Elaine Bullard 

 
Tuesday, March 12, The Blaszczaks and the Bullards headed to New Braunfels to join friends for a 
few days of driving around to see the wildflowers and the Llano Chuck Wagon Cookoff.  
Wednesday we were joined by fellow PWA members, Bob & Pam Johnson of Beaumont. 

 

Our backroads drive on 
Wednesday included a stop at 
Morris & Kim Eddy’s home for 
lunch and a tour of their 
speedometer repair shop. 
Morris explained that there are 
only four speedometer repair 
shops in the US and not one 
shop has anyone in training. 
Looking for a career change?  
Check with Morris!   
 
 
 
We continued our drive onto Blanco with a quick stop at the Uptown Blanco Textiles Quilt Shop 
and then the Buggy Barn Museum. The museum is filled with a large collection of wagons and 

buggies.  On the grounds was a collection of 
old western town buildings filled with lots of 
period items. 

 

                                                                                                Jim Blaszczak even made a new friend there. 
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Our drive Thursday included 
lunch at a park outside of 
Luling and then a side trip to 
visit Al Allison, a longtime 
member of the Alamo A’s. Al 
was delighted to see so many 
friends and their A’s.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 We finished the drive with a stop 
at Riley’s Tavern in New Braunfels 
which has the distinction of being 
the first tavern to obtain an 
alcohol license in Texas after 
prohibition.  JC Riley and his uncle 
drove a Model T to the steps of 
the state capitol in Austin in 1933 
to obtain license #00001. 

 

 

 

 
Friday had the group head for Hye and then onto the Willow City 
Loop for a scenic drive to find wildflowers.  They did not 
disappoint!  If the sun had been shining, the photos would have 
been gorgeous.  Gray skies and a group that didn’t slow down 
made photography tricky.  We wound our way to Lanno for a two-
night stay.  The wildflowers were prolific around Llano, and we 
made sure to have a BBQ dinner at Cooper’s Friday night. 
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Saturday started with a drive to Castell and the 
Castell General Store.  Castell is slightly more 
populated than Luckenbach with about 6-8 full-
time residents.  Mayor Randy was there to greet 
and entertain us with stories.  He owns the store 
and is always there ready to tell his stories.  He 
invited us to come back on Sunday for DWJ 
church.  Not sure what that meant, he had to 
explain it to us.  Drinking with Jesus- a few songs, 
a few prayers, bloody Marys, and Mimosas.  
Three couples went back on Sunday to attend 
church and said they’d love to go again!   

 

We arrived back in Llano in time to attend 
the Chuck Wagon Cook-off.  We had tickets to 
most of the wagons and which wagon you ate 
from was determined by your ticket.  Each 
chuck wagon was given beef cutlets, potatoes, 
beans, peaches, and flour which they fixed as 
they chose.  Every wagon and the cooking had 
to be authentic of the Old West.   One wagon 
was from the 1890’s and all cooked in cast iron 
cookware on open flames. We had varying 
degrees of a delicious chicken fried steak lunch. 
Thinking it might be time for a nap, we headed 
out only to break into groups.  One group went 
for a drive to San Saba which they reported had 
even more wildflowers and some people 
browsed shops around the square.  Ok, some 
of us went to two more quilt shops! Everyone gathered at a craft distillery later in the afternoon 
before returning to the hotel and spending our last evening sitting in the parking lot and enjoying 

the company of 
all who had 
gathered for 
this trip. For all 
the beautiful 
flowers we saw 
and fun things 
we did, visiting 
with friends 
tops the list. 
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The Piney Wood Model A Club was recognized 
several times this month. 

Thanks to all the members that made last year's Texas Tour 
an outstanding success. 

David Teale wrote a great article in the current issue of the 
Restorer magazine. 

 

Perry and Tammie Jones's car was featured as the  
A of the Day on the MAFCA website. 
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MAFFI Minute 
 
Through the generosity of Donna Lewis, former MAFCA President, and MAFFI Trustee, 
"Betsy", a 1930 Ford Model A has been donated to help raise funds for the expansion of 
the beloved Model A Ford Museum. The car remains in the same condition as restored by 
Red Grow in the 1950's. Enjoy driving "Betsy", your newest Model A, to your next cruise-
in or car show. This is a truly historical vehicle, once owned by a MAFFI Hall of Fame 
inductee. "Betsy", became famous as the best Model A in the world. The Ford Model A 
has gathered 32 top place trophies in the 34 shows which the car was entered. That 
includes two national shows in 1957 and 1962.  
Overall, the car won 39 trophies. It is said that Red Grow's car, "Betsy", was an inspiration 
at the time. It drove many people to do their best in restoring their own car. This urge to 
do the best restoration possible developed the need for more information about how to a 
better job. As a result, the Judging Standards evolved. We can thank Red Grow and the 
MAFCA founders for their vision. In 1967, Red sold "Betsy" to a Ford car dealer named 
Dave Grubbs for $5,000, an unheard-of price in those days. As a result, 
Dave Grubb placed the car in a glass cage centered in his dealer showroom.  
Now, you have a chance to own “Betsy” by entering a Sweepstakes through 
our website, https://www.maffi.org/index.htm , or scan the QR code and 
receive 20% more tickets for your Donation, available at checkout!" 
 
Happy Motoring, Cindy Ellenbecker, MAFFI Trustee-Secretary 
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2024 PWA Calendar of Events 
 
Jan 6    Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Jan 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Jan 13  Polar Bear Tour to City Hall Café & Pie Bar in Huntsville 
Jan 17  Ladies Luncheon *  Cancelled due to weather 
 
Feb 3   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Feb 10-11  Annual Sweetheart Tour – Brenham, TX 
Feb 13  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
 
Mar 9   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Mar 9   Monthly Meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home 
Mar 16*  Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive (To be rescheduled) 
Mar 16*  Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas  (To be rescheduled) 
Mar 20  Ladies Luncheon Republic Grill,  Panther Creek, The Woodlands 
 
Apr 5-7  Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales, TX 
Apr 10  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque (Wednesday) 
Apr 13  Breakfast at Lynns Table in Spring 
Apr 19  Weekday tour to the National Museum of Funeral History 
   (Lunch following) 
 
May 4   Breakfast at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia 
May 11  Day tour to Pickett House in Woodville 
May 14  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
May 15  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
 
Jun 8   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Jun 8   Monthly Meeting at TBA 
Jun 13 – 16  Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, TX 
 
Jul 6   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Jul 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque  
Jul 13   July Tour to TBA 
Jul 17   Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
 
Aug 3   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Aug 17  Annual Ice Cream Social and Monthly Meeting 
  

What’s On the Calendar? 
By: Ron Cherry Tour Coordinator 
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Sep 7   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Sep 7   Monthly Meeting at TBA 
Sep 13-15  Davy Crockett tour to Crockett, Texas 
Sep 18  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
 
Oct 5   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Oct 12   Tour to TBA 
Oct 8   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Oct. 25-27  Autumn Trails Weekend, Winnsboro, Texas 
                                 (For information only, not a PWA tour) 
 
Nov 2   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Nov 9*  Heritage Syrup Festival in Henderson, TX 
Nov 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Nov 20  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
Nov 23*  Tomball Holiday Parade 
 
Dec 7   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Dec 14  Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club 
 
 

•  Date estimated or unconfirmed. 
 

 

 

 
        March 31st is Easter Sunday 
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Note: This is the updated version of the Registration form 
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The 2024 Poor Boy Tour, 
Hosted by The Alamo A's, is scheduled  

for the weekend of April 5,6,7 in Gonzales, Texas 
 
The headquarters motel is The La Quinta Inn.  1631 Water Street, 78629 which is Hwy 183 South. 
It is approximately 1/2 mile south of Hwy 90A on Hwy 183 South   830-519-4255. 
 We selected this hotel for several reasons: Cleanliness, 62 rooms, a conference room that we can use,  
plenty of parking, and the best overnight rates offered in Gonzales or any adjacent towns.   

There are several other motels located just blocks away. See below. 

1. La Quinta Daily Rates: Doubles,  2 queen size beds......$ 82.00 + tax 

          King:  Single king size bed (no couch).....................$ 82.00 + tax 

          Suite Executive King: Single king size bed ( couch/does not fold out).....$ 92.00 + tax 
 
*CODE:  To get this discount rate you must identify as "MODEL A POOR BOY Tour".  Will have this price 
until 3/15/2024, then regular rates resume.     

Reservations MUST be made by phone.  No discount rates online!! 

 

2.  Best Western:  Approximately 3/4 mile from the La Quinta.  1811 E. Sarah Dewitt Drive.  830-672-
5555   Breakfast 6:00 am - 9:30 am   Best location if you trailer.  They have regular rooms (27) and 
cabinettes (23).  The inside of the cabinettes are almost an exact match to the regular rooms, but individual 
cabins. Very cute & convenient trailer parking is gravel area close to cabins.  
website: "The Texas Lodge Gonzales" 

  Single: King size bed....              .$ 75.99 + tax 

  Double: 2 Queen size beds..........$ 89.99 + tax 

  Cabinets:  2 Queen size beds.......$ 89.99 + tax  

 

*CODE:  To get a discount, you must say "MODEL A".  Will hold the discount until 3/15/2024, then regular 
rates resume.  Reservations MUST be made by phone.  

Other motels in close proximity to the La Quinta: 
3.  Holiday Inn 
 126 Middle Buster 78629 
 830-672-2777   
 Rates:  Double - $140 + tax 
               King - $140 + tax 
               King Suite - $150 + tax  
               2 rooms with wheelchair access 
 
4. Microtel (by Windham)   
 2019 Water Street 78629 
 830-443-9534 
 
5. Sleep Inn Suites 
 2138 Water Street  78629 
 830-399-2003 
 
Please note:  Make your reservations early. All the towns in this area of Texas are involved in the Eagle Ford Oil 
Production business.  Oil workers can move into local motels for weeks or even months at a time.  For these small 
towns this is great business for them.  As of October, there are very few oil field workers in the area. 
Tour Coordinators:  Rick and Marlene Richter 
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Southwest Model A’s 
P.O. Box 44 
Peralta, NM 87042 
 
2024 Model A Ford Club of America National Convention 

June 23-29, 2024 in Ruidoso, NM  
 
Dear MAFCA Chapters - 

 
As you may know, the 2024 MAFCA National Convention is being held in Ruidoso, NM, 
hosted by the Southwest Model A’s group. MAFCA National Conventions are the largest 
gatherings of Model A enthusiasts from all over the country. Being centrally and conveniently 
located between large populations of Model A owners from California, Arizona, Colorado and 
Texas, not to mention the many attendees that regularly travel even farther to participate in 
these events, we’re expecting a tremendous turnout! 

 
One of the most anticipated and visited areas of any National Convention is the Raffle 
Room, where participants can purchase tickets to win a wide variety of prizes donated by 
generous supporters. A successful Raffle Room is an essential part of making National 
Conventions financially possible. 

 
Can we count on your club for a donation for our raffle? Donors are credited by name 
and larger items receive special promotions. Supporting the National Convention would 
be a wonderful way to show your support of the Model A community nationwide. 

 
Any car-related item, gift certificate to a Model A vendor or even a cash donation would 
be greatly appreciated. 

 
Thank you in advance for your generous support and please feel free to contact us with 
any questions or for help coordinating your gift. 

 
If you donate an item to the Raffle Room please take a picture of the item and send it to 
Marlies Plaggenborg at marlies57@aol.com. 

 
Please mail or ship donations to: 

 
Ray Gabaldon Convention Chair 
66 Don Ramon Rd. 
Belen, NM 87002 
 
Thank You 
 
Vicky Lujan Gibbs Convention and Raffle co-chair 
505-235-1713 vjlee@comcast,net 
 
Marlies Plaggenborg, Raffle co-chair 
508-361-3817 marlies57@aol.com 
 

 
 

  

mailto:marlies57@aol.com
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TOURING RULES OF THE ROAD 
The following guidelines are intended to help Model A drivers tour safely, maximize 
the touring experience, and travel in a group with consideration for other vehicles. 

 
Preparation 

Before the start of the tour, participants will have their Model A in good mechanical 
condition, serviced, and filled with fuel. Drivers should carry a gallon of water, a simple 
first aid kit, and appropriate area maps. It is also strongly recommended that each car be 
equipped with a communication device (cell phone, Zello app, CB radio, two-way radio) 
such that each one be able to communicate with the leader and sweep. In the event of 
roadside trouble, medical emergency, or separation from the group, these 
communication devices are vital. 

 
Tour Director 

The Tour Director will be responsible for setting the route, date, time, and location 
for meeting prior to the tour. The Tour Director is also responsible for selecting 
convenient rest stops, fueling sites, and lunch arrangements as required.  These 
details will be provided at the general meeting, in the The Ford Squeaks newsletter, 
by email, and on the website (www. pineywoodmafc.com.org). Maps will be provided 
in advance and at the meet site. 

 
Tour Leaders 

Two Tour Leaders will be available for each group participating in the tour, one to 
lead the group and one in the back (Sweep).  The leader should follow the route 
plan as provided by the Tour Director. Drivers are expected to follow the leader’s 
instructions, which will be outlined in the driver’s meeting prior to departure. 
Communication channels will be specified and tested at this time. Primary use of the 
communications device will be for the leader to advise route changes, problems 
ahead, and to contact the Sweep. All may use the communications device to point 
out areas of interest.  Any car manufactured after 1931 will travel behind the 
Model A group, unless a dangerous situation develops. These “modern” vehicles 
should also be able to communicate with the group. 

 
The Sweep’s responsibility will be to ensure that all Model A’s have departed the 
meet site, that no one is left behind, and to advise the leader of any developing 
problems. 

http://www/
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ON THE ROAD 

 
Since any number of historic cars on the road is a major distraction while driving we will avoid 
“bunching up” and creating traffic hazards for others wishing to pass, or merge onto or off the road. If 
our participation is very high, the tour leader may find it necessary to separate the tour group into 
subsets for safer traveling. The participants in the back tend to get left behind following turns or traffic 
stops and must catch-up as a result. Therefore, it is a good practice to have cars equipped with 
overdrive in the back of the group. 

 
The tour leader will be the first car in line and will set the speed for the group within legal parameters. 
On the open road, this speed will generally average 45 MPH, so all Model A’s can maintain contact 
with the group, regardless of equipment. 

 
In the event that the group becomes widely separated, the designated tour leader will keep in 
communication with the last car (Sweep) as well as maintain visual contact with the car following. All 
drivers should keep the following vehicle in sight to ensure that the proper turns are 
accomplished, that assistance situations are recognized and reported, and that possible road 
hazards are identified. 

 
On the highway, maintain a 5-car-length space between vehicles.  Always be alert to faster traffic, 
and be prepared to yield, when safe, to the right side of the road.  It is preferable to stop in a safe 
location such as a paved lot but may stop on the shoulder along the road. In any event, we do not 
drive on the shoulder. When it is necessary to stop on the shoulder drivers should park well to the 
right to not impede visibility for the leader to see past the group to the sweep. The sweep 
determines when it is safe to proceed. 

 
When driving city streets, remember that it is more important to obey traffic signals and use common 
courtesy… you can catch up to the group later. Cars need to maintain closer spacing on city streets to 
keep the group together.  In the event of a mechanical breakdown, or other emergency, only 
those who are capable or designated to render assistance should stop. Other drivers should follow 
the instructions of the tour leader and continue on to the next stop. Multiple antique vehicles stopped 
on the side of the road will only cause more hazardous conditions for everyone. 

 
When someone wants to drop out of the group a hand signal should be used. A simple thumbs up 
sign signifies to the group that all is OK and the remainder of the group should continue the route. A 
thumbs down signifies to the group that there is a problem that might require assistance. 

 
Concerning the end of the tour, the tour leader will be responsible for informing all drivers at some time 
during the event of the return time and location of departure. If a driver wishes to return from the 
tour alone, he or she will notify the tour leader of this intent. Traveling with another Model A is 
always a good practice. Coming home safely is the goal. 
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Jeff and Shelley Boyles 4/5 

Ray and Patricia Barth 4/18 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Robert Sample   4/1 
Ted Karis   4/5 
Carl Capers   4/6 
Bill Miller   4/6 
Bonnie Fuller   4/13 
Jennifer Gould               4/25 
Clarkie Atkinson   4/26 
Mary Mendez   4/30 
Troy Walling   4/30 
  

 
 

Sunshine Report 
By: Perry Jones, Sunshine Coordinator 
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Many members of all the Model A Clubs in Texas will be fortunate to experience the  
Solar Eclipse on Monday,, April 8, 2024. The ideal location will be the centerline shown above.  

This will result in a total eclipse of 4:25 minutes.   
All the areas within the band will be able to enjoy some of the eclipse 

 but it will be a much shorter duration. 
 

 
Attached are some interesting videos to enjoy 

https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-
heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452
551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6
a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed 

https://youtu.be/GGn-5VoS-m8?si=hUfSucb1sC3lky3y 

 
  

https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed
https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed
https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed
https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed
https://youtu.be/GGn-5VoS-m8?si=hUfSucb1sC3lky3y
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Handout of Technical by David Teale on March 9, 2024 
 

 
 

Except & picture above from George Washington Chapter of MAFCA 
 
 
 
Special Tool (Optional): 

• Packing Nut Wrench available at online parts stores 

 
Back together again - Belt Tension is key to long life! 

• Do not over tighten belt. There should be 1 inch of deflection in the belt. If you don’t get this, it’s too tight 
and you risk bearing failure. This applies to new or original bearing designs. 

Additional Tip: 
• Many new leakless designs incorporate a sealed ball bearing in the front. This bearing is a cheap, import 

type bearing. Replace it with a locally bought Timken or US made bearing to prevent premature failures. 
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1930 Model A Sedan 
 

 

      
 

A very Nice Tudor Sedan 
Four Speed Transmission and runs Great. 

Leather seats from a Saturn and LED Lights. 
$14,000      Motivated Seller 

Contact: Sue Capps @ 214-616-5813 or suecapps750@yahoo.com 
Greg Zulinski @ 936-521-9287 or zulinski@yahoo.com 

 

  

mailto:suecapps750@yahoo.com


. 
Page 32 of 35 The Ford Squeaks 

 

 

 

Dear Members, 
It is very important that we, as a club, support the companies who advertise in our newsletter & 
directory. Please let them know when you order parts or material, or if you have work done, that 
you saw their ad in your club newsletter and/or directory. 

 
Web Site: www.snydersantiqueauto.com 
E-Mail: Don @ SnydersAntiqueAuto.com 

 
Snyder's Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
12925 Woodworth Road 
New Springfield, OH 44443-9753 

 
Toll-Free! Orders/Info: 888-262-5712 • Fax: 888-262-5713 

 

Web Site: www.brattons.com 
 

Brattons Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
1606 Back Acre Circle 
Mount Airy, MD 21771 

 
Order Toll Free: 800-255-1929 
Fax Toll Free: 800-774-1930 
Information: 301 829-9880 

 

Web Site: www.mikes-afordable.com 
E-Mail: mike @ mikes-afordable.com 

 
Mikes "A"Ford-Able Parts 
124 Model A Drive 
Maysville GA 30558 

 
Phone: (706) 652-3866 • Fax: (706) 652-2492 

 

Web Site: www.snjparts.com 
E-Mail: smithjones@spiritcom.net 

snjparts@gmail.com 
 

Smith and Jones Antique Auto Parts 
60 Wisconsin Street 
West Columbia, SC 29170 

 
Phone: (800) 422-1928 • Fax: (803) 822-8477  
 

Supporting Friends Who Support PWA 
The following advertisers provide support to our club and the Model A community 

http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
mailto:don@snydersantiqueauto.com
http://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
mailto:mike@mikes-afordable.com
http://www.snjparts.com/
mailto:smithjones@spiritcom.net
mailto:snjparts@gmail.com
http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
https://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
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Gulf Coast Powder Coating 
8140 CAROLYN 

SANTA FE, TEXAS 77517 
 

(409) 925-3262 (409) 770-3228 
 

GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM 

http://donhart.com/
mailto:GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM
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The International Order of the Rubber Chicken 
By: Dan Kundts, Chairman of the Board 
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2024 Piney Wood Model “A” Ford Club 

Officer(s) & Chairperson(s) 
 
President 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 

 
Vice President 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 

 
Tour Director: 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 

 
Secretary & Advertising: 
  

 
Treasurer: 
Frank DeLucia                  frankdelucia@att.net 

 
Board of Directors: 
James Campbell jlcampb56@hotmail.com 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 
Elaine Bullard elainebullard53@yahoo.com 
Perry Jones jones_ perry@hotmail.com 
Jim Hartzog (Past President) 

 
Audit: 
Tammie Jones (1) jonestg@hotmail.com 

 
Membership & Email Coordinator: 
Perry Jones jones_perry@hotmail.com 

 
Newsletter: 
Troy Walling troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

 
National Reporter: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
MAFCA, MARC & MAFFI Representative: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
Safety Coordinator: 
Perry Jones (jones_perry@hotmail.com) 

 
Chicken Fraternity, Chairman of the Board: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
Sunshine Coordinator: 
Mitzi Shaddix mitzishaddix@gmail.coml 

 
Apparel & Accessories: 
Marion Hertzbach bearing1@gmail.com 

 
Librarian: 
Tom Bragaw tom@go-sail.net 

 
Technical Seminars: 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 

 
50 - 50 Drawing: 
Sergio Fernandez sergiofernandeztxgmail.com 

 
Christmas Party Committee: 
Susan Cherry rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 

 
Mileage Keeper: 
Tom Bragaw tom@go-sail.net 

 
All newsletter mail should be sent to the Editor at the address: 

 
The Ford Squeaks - Piney Wood Model A Ford Club 

 
Troy G Walling 

40410 Cimarron Way 
Magnolia, TX 77354 

 
troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

“The Ford Squeaks” is the official monthly publication of the Piney 
Wood Model A Ford Club, Inc. This club is a local chapter of the 
Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA), a region of the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC), The newsletter is mailed to members, 
prospective members, and editors of similar publications in 
exchange for their newsletter. Its purpose is to provide the 
members with information regarding club activities, upcoming 
events, Model ‘A’ restoration and maintenance. Members may 
publish non-commercial ads at no cost for Model A-related items: 
For Sale, Wanted or Trade. They are also invited to submit articles 
of interest or information to be published in the newsletter. 
Material must reach the Editor by the 20th of the month to 
ensure publication in the next month’s issue. Membership dues 
in the Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Ford Club are $25.00 per year. 
Annual membership is required in MAFCA. MAFCA dues are 
$50.00 per year (subject to change). Membership applications are 
available from the Club Membership Director or our website 
(www.pineywoodmafc.com). The Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Club 
meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month (except 
December) at 7:00 PM at the Valley Ranch Bar-B-Que & Grill 
Restaurant, at the corner of Spring Cypress & Tomball Parkway 
(FM249). Other clubs are encouraged to use articles & info from 
“The Ford Squeaks” as long as credit is given. 

 
Media Chairperson: 
Alex Brock asbrock@me.com Community Involvement (OME): 

Paul Gross paulgross@earthlink.net 
 

Lady A Activities Coordinator(s): Model A Tool Crib: 
Kim Teale ksteale@comcast.net Frank DeLucia  frankdelucia@att.net 

 

mailto:frankdeluci
mailto:a@att.net
mailto:jlcampb56@hotmail.com
mailto:ron.cherry2@gmail.com
mailto:jonestg@hotmail.com
mailto:kundts@Yahoo.com
mailto:kundts@Yahoo.com
mailto:kundts@Yahoo.com
mailto:mitzishaddix@gmail.coml
mailto:bearing1@gmail.com
mailto:dwteale@comcast.net
mailto:rosesandoldlace@gmail.com
mailto:tom@go-sail.net
mailto:troy.39@sbcglobal.net
http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
mailto:asbrock@me.com
mailto:paulgross@earthlink.net
mailto:frankdelucia@att.net

	Jan 6    Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Jan 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Jan 13  Polar Bear Tour to City Hall Café & Pie Bar in Huntsville
	Jan 17  Ladies Luncheon *  Cancelled due to weather
	Feb 3   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner
	Feb 10-11  Annual Sweetheart Tour – Brenham, TX
	Feb 13  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Mar 9   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Mar 9   Monthly Meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home
	Mar 16*  Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive (To be rescheduled)
	Mar 16*  Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas  (To be rescheduled)
	Mar 20  Ladies Luncheon Republic Grill,  Panther Creek, The Woodlands
	Apr 5-7  Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales, TX
	Apr 10  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque (Wednesday)
	Apr 13  Breakfast at Lynns Table in Spring
	Apr 19  Weekday tour to the National Museum of Funeral History
	(Lunch following)
	May 4   Breakfast at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia
	May 11  Day tour to Pickett House in Woodville
	May 14  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	May 15  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Jun 8   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Jun 8   Monthly Meeting at TBA
	Jun 13 – 16  Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, TX
	Jul 6   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Jul 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Jul 13   July Tour to TBA
	Jul 17   Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Aug 3   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Aug 17  Annual Ice Cream Social and Monthly Meeting
	Sep 7   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Sep 7   Monthly Meeting at TBA
	Sep 13-15  Davy Crockett tour to Crockett, Texas
	Sep 18  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Oct 5   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Oct 12   Tour to TBA
	Oct 8   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Oct. 25-27  Autumn Trails Weekend, Winnsboro, Texas
	(For information only, not a PWA tour)
	Nov 2   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Nov 9*  Heritage Syrup Festival in Henderson, TX
	Nov 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Nov 20  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Nov 23*  Tomball Holiday Parade
	Dec 7   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Dec 14  Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club
	  Date estimated or unconfirmed.
	Preparation
	Tour Director
	Tour Leaders
	ON THE ROAD

